
YOUNG WRITERS PROGRAMME 2010

INFORMATION SHEET

What is the young writers programme?

The young writers programme is an opportunity for people who live, study or work in 
the East Midlands and would like the chance to write a new piece of work for the 
stage. It began in 2002 and has helped the launched the careers of professional 
writers from the East Midlands who sent in their scripts while at school or university 
and then went on to get professional work as writers in theatre, television and radio. 
The young writers programme offers the chance to develop a new idea for a stage 
play or piece of writing for theatre with support and help from established theatre 
writers, directors. Professional actors are also brought in for rehearsed readings and 
workshops to help the writers improve and develop their writing.

Who can take part?

Anyone aged between 15 and 26 who lives, works or studies in the East Midlands 
can apply to the young writers programme.

How do I apply?

To apply for the Young Writerʼs Programme, there is a short application form to fill in 
which is downloadable from the Theatre Writing Partnership website 
(www.theatrewritingpartnership.org.uk). We would also like you to send us:

1. A sample of your writing/work. This might be a scene or series of scenes from a 
script you have written or started to write, it could also be a short story, or a 
monologue (a play for one character), a collection of poems you have written or 
DVD or audio CD if your work has been recorded or filmed.

2. An idea for a new piece of work for the stage. Please explain your idea on one side 
of A4. You could include a short summary of the story, a description of what form it 
might take or what your approach to the idea will be. Try to be as specific as you 
possibly can.

3. A short statement about why you are interested in theatre. What excites you about 
it? Have you ever been involved in theatre before? Or do you have interests in 
other creative areas like film, poetry or prose writing?

What are you looking for?

We are looking for great ideas for theatre. This might mean a great fictional story that 
could work well on stage, or it might be a factual story or subject which you would like 
to examine from an unusual angle. The world of theatre in the UK is very varied at 
the moment. 
Some theatre companies specialise in site-specific work (plays which are made for 
certain locations or sites), other companies have made acclaimed theatre based 
entirely on interviews and the stories of real people. There are also plenty of 
examples of live theatre which incorporate film and sound into the live event - or 
invite the audience to go on a physical journey around buildings or through cities. 

So be bold and creative whether you want to take an experimental, collaborative 
approach or you would like to write a script with great characters and a great story.

© Theatre Writing Partnership, December 2009   

http://www.theatrewritingpartnership.org.uk
http://www.theatrewritingpartnership.org.uk


When you are choosing a sample of your writing to send to us (or perhaps writing it 
from scratch) remember that we are looking for a combination of skills which could 
include storytelling, characterisation, dialogue, imagery and above all -  imagination. 
We are looking for people who would like to take their writing on to the next level 
perhaps with a view to becoming a professional writer.

Who will decide?

Theatre Writing Partnership will invite a panel of writers, directors and actors to read 
the applications and make the selection so that the decision is not being made by just 
one person.

What will happen when I send in my application?

We will send you an acknowledgement to say that we have received it and we will 
inform you who is on the selection panel and let you know what date we expect to 
make a decision. The panel will draw up a shortlist of people who will be invited to 
come and meet the Theatre Writing Partnership team and talk more about their 
ideas. After the meetings, we will let people know who has been selected for the 
scheme. If you send us a stamped addressed envelope, we will be able to return 
scripts and DVDs when we have finished with them.

When is the deadline?

29 January 2010

How many people will you select?

We can work with around 12 young writers.

What will happen if I get selected?

You will be invited to take part in a series of workshops led by writers, directors and 
theatre makers. We will team you up with a mentor who may be a playwright or a 
director and they will help you develop your idea. They will do this by talking to you 
about your idea, reading drafts of your scripts and giving you feedback. In July 2010 
you will get the opportunity to work with a director/theatre makers and a team of 
professional actors to help develop your idea. After this, some of the writers will be 
asked to develop their piece for presentation to an audience at the Momentum 
Festival in October 2010.

What will happen if I donʼt get selected?

Everyone who applies to the young writers scheme will have the chance to attend a 
free creative workshop day/masterclass which is a chance to meet other people who 
have applied, talk about your ideas and meet writers and directors. We will also keep 
you on the TWP mailing list and offer you a voucher for entry into events at the 
Momentum festival in October 2010.

Do you have any tips?

Go to the theatre. Think about the way story telling on stage works for you and when 
youʼve seen the show write down what techniques were being used by the writer and 
director. Is it a naturalistic play with a big set or does it leave more to the 
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imagination? How is the story structured? Does it start at the beginning and work 
backwards? Is it told through a series of short scenes or a few long scenes? What 
was the timescale? Is the story told over 24 hours or six months? It doesnʼt matter 
whether you see a musical, a comedy, a site specific piece or a Shakespearean 
tragedy and if youʼd like suggestions about what to see in the region - contact us.

Send us your best piece of work. Playwriting is rewriting. Donʼt just write it and send 
it, ideally try to write, leave it for a day or so and then rewrite. If youʼre sending us a 
scene or extract from a script youʼve written then ask your friends to read it out loud 
and see whether this throws up any changes youʼd like to make. Thereʼs nothing like 
hearing other people reading your work to give you ideas about how to change it.

What and who is Theatre Writing Partnership?

TWP is based at Nottingham Playhouse and is the East Midlands development 
organisation for new theatre writing. Momentum is our festival of new writing for 
theatre which happens in October each year. TWP staff are Kate Chapman (artistic 
director) and Bianca Winter (general manager and producer) but we also work with 
many freelance writers, directors, teachers and actors who come from across the UK.

How can I contact you?

You can look at our website on www.theatrewritingpartnership.org.uk and you can 
email us  at youngwriters@theatrewritingpartnership.org.uk
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